COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF LAND USE PLANNING & TRANSPORTATION SPC

Thursday, 17th September 2015
HEADED ITEM NO. 1

Minutes of the Meeting of the Land Use Planning & Transportation SPC Cycling Sub Group
Held on Thursday, 23rd June 2015

Present:
Cllr Paul Gogarty

Cllr Paula Donovan

Michele UiBhuachalla

Wendy Mantell

Lisa Heavey

Denis Sherwin

Mairead Forsyth

Siobhan Butler

Paul Corcoran

Suzanne Furlong

1. Draft Terms of Reference 
A work plan for the Group to be developed arising from the Terms of Reference. Unavailable at time of meeting.

Proposal: Cllr Gogarty proposed that Cllr Lavelle circulate the draft work plan. If there are no objections raised, then the work plan will be circulated a second time for information and then adopted.

This proposal was agreed.
Proposal: Mairead Forsyth requested some research be carried out on the identification of journeys that are currently being made by car that could be made by bicycle / walking / public transport. Cllr Gogarty suggested that this be included in the terms of reference and needs to be checked with Cllr Lavelle.
2. Presentation on School Cluster pilot project: walking and cycling to schools

SF presented an interim report on the School Cluster Pilot Project in Ballyroan. Questions raised were responded to.
Proposal: Cllr Gogarty proposed that expressions of interest be sought from every school in the county to seek groups of schools to participate in another pilot study similar to the one carried out in Ballyroan. NTA funding to be then sought to accommodate the work for 2016.
This proposal was agreed.

SF agreed with the principle of the proposal, but as there is a current full NTA work programme and limited resources; would be unable to personally progress this proposal at this present time.

3. Presentation on commuting by bicycle in Adamstown / Lucan area
Michele Ui Bhuachalla presented maps and a description of her bicycle journeys on weekdays  between June 2nd and June 8th. She outlined the pros and cons of each journey.
Proposal: Proposed that the list of pros and cons be circulated to the Roads Dept and assessed for actions be taken within the annual work programmes.

This proposal was agreed.

Discussion ensued regarding kissing gates obstructing access for bicycles. 

Proposal: Cllr Gogarty proposed that the Roads Dept carry out work to investigate international best practice regarding protection of open spaces from motorbikes etc. to see what alternatives occur elsewhere.

This proposal was agreed.

4. A.O.B. 

A nominee from An Taisce Green Schools Programme will be sought.

A date was agreed for the next meeting to be held after the Lucan ACM meeting on the 22nd of September 2015 (date to be confirmed)
The meeting concluded at 8pm.
